
Gospel Reflection  
  

 Holiness is nothing other than  
doing the will of God. We learn from 
the parable that it is not enough to  
simply say we will do God’s will, we 
need to actually do it. And it’s hard!  
The expression is true: 

 “Easier said than done.”  
 Our Lord went to the Cross out of obedience 
to His Father. It would have done none of us any 
good if our Lord simply made a pious prayer to the 
Father saying “Thy will be done” if He followed up 
by avoiding the cross.  
 Each one of us is asked to work in the  
vineyard. We say yes every time we say “Amen.” 
The question is, do we follow up by actually doing 
the will of the Father, by taking up our own  
crosses, and following Christ? 

Samaritans Purse Operation Christmas Child 
SHOE  BOXES in conjunction with the Parish ,  

CWL & the Alliance Church.  
There is a great need especially 

this year. Shoe boxes will be  
available at Larry's Place or  
inquire with Lucille Martin.  

238 4734. Everybody can help.   
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Fr. Kendrick Beler  
Email: frbeler@icloud.com 

Phone:306-238-2006 Fax:306-238-2076 
www.stbonifacegoodsoil.com 

Box 10 Goodsoil, SK S0M1A0 
Sacramental Confession 

—by appointment 
Register for Sunday Mass with  

Fr. Kendrick  

Sept 27th 2020 

Time Location Mass Intention Requested By Open Hours  

Mon  Sept  28 9:00 am Goodsoil +Frank Sopracolle Louise Bachmeier  

Tue   Sept 29 9:00 am 
7:00 pm 

Goodsoil  
Pierceland 

+Gerald Zerr 
+Tony Grundner 

Darby/Linda Zerr 
Theresia Grundner 

9:00 am-12 Noon 
5:00 -7:00 pm 

Wed. Sept 30 7:00 pm Goodsoil +Stan Neufeld Simone Neufeld 5:00 -7:00 pm 

Thur. Oct. 1 9:00 am 
 

Pierceland 
Loon Lake 

+Rita Johnson 
NO MASS 

Merlin/Chris Wild 9:00 am-12 Noon 
 

Fri.    Oct. 2  Goodsoil  NO MASS   

Sat.   Oct. 3 7:00 pm Loon Lake +Mike Urlacher Gerrard/Lucille Martin  

Sun.  Oct. 4 9:00 am 
11:00am 

Goodsoil 
Pierceland 

For All Parishioners 
For the Unemployed 

 
Merlin/Chris Wild 

 

Should We Have Music During Mass? 
A Message from Father Kendrick 

 

It is looking like we will be in COVID mode for a while.  
I recognize it has been a real heartache not having music  
during Mass (I feel it too), and it is perhaps something  

we should be discussing.  
It is possible according to the guidelines, but there are some 
serious drawbacks, and the question is whether it is worth it. 

We cannot have choirs, only a cantor and musician.  
Ideally, the congregation would not sing along, but I don’t 

think that is realistic in our musical communities.  
If  the congregation is going to sing (not recommended)  
people would have to wear masks. And because it is not 

good to constantly remove, put on, adjust, remove, put on, 
adjust, it would mean people would be asked to wear masks 

all through Mass. This seems to be the trade-off in our  
situation. We either all wear masks all through Mass,  

or we continue to worship without music.  
If we do have music, we would have to be careful to make 

sure all music is licensed by our streaming license  
(which we have), and all music would have to be reported. 
This is an extra burden on musicians and myself, and our 

repertoire would be very limited.  
Anyways I would very much appreciate any  

comments, thoughts, or opinions around this issue.  
Please talk and pray about it. 

St. Boniface - Goodsoil     St. Antoninus- Pierceland    Sacred Heart - Loon Lake 

Secretary Carmen Stremick 
Phone: (306) 238-7400 

st.boniface.goodsoil@gmail.com 

Deacon Allan Hinger 
Phone: (306) 819-0077 
Email: ahinger@live.ca 

Pierceland: antoninuscatholicchurch@gmail.com 

Loon Lake: Barb (306) 837-4431  Marg (306) 837-2373 

I (pray) like children who do not know how to 
read, I say very simply to God what I wish to 
say, without composing beautiful sentences,  
and He always understands me.  
–St. Therese of Lisieux  


